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   Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association

PO Box 1393 ( Bigfork, MT 59911 ( (406) 837-4536

www.eaglebendnorth.com
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 10, 2005
EAGLE BEND CLUBHOUSE 9:00 AM

(following special meeting of Members)

1. Call to order & establish a quorum – The meeting was called to order by President, Jim Sewell at 9:10 AM.  Board members present were President, Jim Sewell; Secretary/Treasurer, Stella Rice; Marge Hoene and Patti Rice.  Several homeowners who were present for the special meeting of the members stayed as guests to the Board meeting following.
2. Approval of minutes of prior meeting on July 21, 2005 – The Board reviewed the minutes from the prior meeting.  Stella Rice made a motion to accept the minutes.  Patti Rice seconded the motion and all Board members were in favor.
3. Treasurer’s Report – Jessica presented the Board with a balance sheet, unpaid bills detail, customer balance summary and budget vs. actual expenses reports.  The checking account has a balance of $1,830.25 before the payment of the September bills.  The savings account has a balance of $13,270.74.  The architectural account has a balance of $20,528.42.  Architectural refunds to be returned upon construction completion total $20,000.00.  Certificate of Deposit #9000974 has a balance of $4,438.47.  Certificate of Deposit #9001063 has a balance of $5,249.76.  Our accounts payable this month are $2,195.80.  Patti Rice made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report.  Stella Rice seconded the motion and all Board members were in favor.

4. Special Assessment - For this second special meeting to approve a special assessment a quorum is constituted by representation of 36 or more lots.  Approval of 2/3 of this quorum is required to approve a special assessment.  A total of 55 votes were cast.  The results were 48 in favor of a special assessment and 7 opposed to a special assessment.              
4. Common Area Development Committee Report – Marge Hoene presented a report from the committee.  The report reviewed all work and expenditures completed for the year 2005 to date.  Marge Hoene made a motion for the Board to approve an additional $400.00 above the budget for the year in order to complete the landscaping goals for this year.  Stella Rice seconded the motion and all Board members were in favor.
5. Lot Mowing – mowing of the vacant lots was budgeted for and expended out of the general association funds for the year 2005.  President, Jim Sewell called for 
any discussion regarding mowing vacant lots.  Mr. Bailey stated that he was opposed to the Association using Association funds to pay for mowing the vacant lots.  Mrs. Barnes stated that she felt that owners should be responsible for their own vacant lot mowing just as homeowners are responsible for mowing their own lawns.  The question was asked how many vacant lots are currently in existence that are being mowed.  Mr. Hilde stated that there are 50 undeveloped lots and 68 developed lots.  President, Jim Sewell stated that perhaps one reasonable alternative in order to alleviate the utilization of Association funds while still maintaining uniformity would be to have the Association hire the contractor to mow the lots and pay the contractor and then divide the bill by the number of lots owned and assess each individual lot owner for their vacant lot mowing.  This is the method currently used in Harbor Village and seems to work well.  President, Jim Sewell also stated that the budget for 2006 will be presented to the Board for approval and that the Board will take all of the comments made today into consideration when discussing the agenda.
6. Future meeting dates - A meeting date of Friday December 2, 2005 at 1:00 PM at the Eagle Bend Clubhouse was set.  President, Jim Sewell also presented to the Board the possibility of holding conference call meetings if it is difficult in the off season months to get a quorum of the Board members together.  Jim also asked Jessica if it would be possible to get all of the Eagle Bend North homeowners’ email addresses as a means of providing information to all of the owners in addition to the website.  Jessica will mail out a form for owners to fill out and return.                   

7. Adjournment – There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:45 AM.  
Respectfully submitted,
Jessica E. Glazier

Business Manager

